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GUEST(S): Luz E. Ocampo 
Meeting Secretary 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
Don Mueller called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m. via ConferZoom.   

2. APPROVAL OF THE FEBRUARY 16, 2022 & APRIL 20, 2022 MEETING SUMMARIES 
The February 16, 2022 minutes were approved. The April 20, 2022 were also approved; 
both Ramona Mellgoza and Mayra Radillo abstained. 
 

 

 

3. NEW RADIOS/MCD/DISPATCH UPDATE 
Anthony Parker said that Campus Police is having a new tower system installed and it is 
going to be a new radio process, with more range and greater accuracy. It will require 
cooperation from several departments. 

4. NEW PROJECTS/IDEAS 
Anthony Parker said that we are still working on the Health Science project. Screening will 
go up mid-June. Notification will be going out shortly. Two blue phones, with light & 
camera, will be taken out and disabled during this period. New lighting will be added during 
the construction area. Patrick O’Donnell said that data and power will also be disabled. 
Anthony Parker said that the Bookstore is slated for activity in the construction area in the 
next three weeks. The current fence will now go around and include the bookstore building. 
The Swing Space, where the modular classrooms are, should be completed in the next few 
weeks.  

Anthony Parker mentioned that a lot of gardening and landscaping going on. We just hired 
two new groundskeepers. They are currently working at the Stadium, just in time for our 
graduation. We are trying to eradicate a lot of the “rodents” on campus. Michael Meadors 
mentioned that there is a possum located near Human Resources. Haven’t seen it in a 
while. Anthony Parker said to please not feed the “animals”. 



APPROVED 
We are also uncovered uneven cement areas around campus and will be taking care of this, 
by making them more level. 
  

 

 

5. ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR 
Brian Cable said it was his understanding that all the kiosks go away starting in the summer 
session because their contracts will expire this weekend. Anthony Parker said that this is a 
good question. He asked Michael Meadors if he knew anything on this. Michael Meadors 
said he had not heard. Michael Meadors said Nancy Buvinger let him know, through 
“Teams” that the funds were extended for the kiosks. Anthony Parker said he would reach 
out to Business Services for more clarity. 

6. NEXT MEETING DATE 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 21, 2022 via ConferZoom. 

7. ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m. 


